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WHAT BETTER WAY to spend a beautiful early 
Fall afternoon than that pictured above? Local 
golfer Gil Boschert is shown driving the green at 
scenic no. 2 at Glen Cannon this past Sunday under 

near perfect playing conditions. Glen Cannon’s club 
championship was also decided in a sudden death 
playoff, but you’ll have to turn to the Times sports 
pages to find out who won; (Times Staff Photo) 

Public Invited 

Music Faculty At College 
To Give Recital Thursday 

The Brevard College music 
faculty will appear in recital on 

Thursday evening, September 12, 
at 8:15 p.m. in Dunham Music 
Center auditorium. The entire 
faculty will he performing works 
:hat span all periods of music 
listory. 

As professional musicians, 
hese people frequently give 
:oncerts throughout this region of 
he country. Dr. Robert Blocker, 
he new Fine Arts Division 
Chairman at the college, con- 

Education Board 
Holds Meeting 
Monday Night 

The Transylvania County 
Board of Education met in 
regular session at 8:00 p.m., on 

Monday, September 9, 1974. 

Contracts for 1974-75 were 

approved for the following 
persons : John Holland, Mrs. 
Margo Toering, Brevard 
Elementary School; William 
McEntire, Mrs. Peggy Singleton, 
Brevard Middle School; Miss 
Mary Lanning, Mrs. Charlotte 
Galloway, William Griffin, 
Brevard High School; Mrs. Carol 
Ellenberger, Rosman High 
School; and Donald G. Houts, 
Attendance Counselor. 

A number of assignment- 
transfer requests were approved 
provided state and local 
regulations were met. 

The Board approved Mr. 
Dawson Hogsed to replace Mrs. 
tiilda Olson on the 4-C Board. 

tends that “such performances 
not only enhance the career of the 
individual musician, but also 
provide the student with a new 

perspective toward his art. 

Dr. Blocker goes further by 
saying that “the student is taken 
out of the classroom and put on 

the stage with such events he 
can see and hear his teacher 
doing what he teaches! Fur- 
thermore, recitals and concerts 

add a new dimension to college 
and community life.” 

According to Dr. Blocker, 
performing will assume a new 

place of importance in the music 
department at Brevard College. 

The music faculty recital is 
open to the public at no admission 
charge. For further information 
regarding this and other events, 
call the Fine Arts Division, 
Brevard College.- 

See Off Community To Be 

Judged In Contest Friday 
Judging to select the com- 

munities in Western North 
Carolina that have done the most 
outstanding work on 

beautification and improvement 
of physical environment in 1974 is 
being done on September ll-13th. 

The occasion is the annual area 

judging of the Beautification 
Contest of the Western North 
Carolina Community Develop- 
ment Program. 

The program is sponsored by 
the WNC Development 
Association and the N. C. 
Agricultural Extension Service. 

A total of 82 organized com- 
munities participated in the 
special year-round beautification 
project this year. Fifteen county 
winners are competing in the 
finals and will be inspected by the 
judging team, including See Off 
community of Transylvania. 

Purpose of the beautification 
contest is to encourage com- 

To Our Readers 
This issue of the Transylvania Times has a new 

look, since we are now printing the entire paper 
by the offset method. This means that our 

pictures will look much clearer, our type will be 
easier to read, and our ads will take on a much 

more individual style. Most of uur make-up 
work is still done here, but the actual printing of 
the paper is being done on the huge press at the 

Waynesville Mountaineer. It might take us a 

while to get all the kinks out of this new (to us) 

system, but we hope that it will make your' 

munities in Western North 
Carolina to carry out organized 
clean-up and beautification 
projects. Awards are provided to 

recognize those doing out- 

standing work. 

The area winners will be an- 

nounced at a luncheon meeting of 
the WNC Community Develop- 
ment Program steering com- 

mittee on September 26 at 12:00 
noon at Bailey’s Cateteria, 
Westgate Shopping Center, 
Asheville. 

First prize of $300 no is spon- 
—'Tara to Page Three 

Ill 

By FEED REITER 

Brevard temperature averages 
last week were 74 and 58 for each 
day, with more than an inch of 
rainfall also during the period. 

Highest temperature reading 
was 82 on both Monday and 
Tuesday, while the minimum 

reading for the week was 55 

degrees on Friday morning. 

Extended forecast for North 
Carolina for Thursday through 
Saturday: Fair except for 
scattered showers in the 
mountains. Highs mostly in the 
low to middle 80s. Low tem- 

peratures in the 60s. 

Brevard weather data for the 
week was a follows: 

Date HigH Low Prec. 

Sept, i_74 58 0.22 

Sept. 5 68 57 0.00 

Sept. 6- 65 55 0 87 

Sept. 7 _— 70 59 0.00 

Sept. B- 78 59 D-00 

Sept. 9 82 60 0.00 

Sept. 10_ 82 60 0.00 

New Jail, School Bonds, Landfills Head 
Agenda At Commissioners Meeting 
Public Hearing 
On New Jail 
Is Main Item 

There are many items on the 
agenda for the meeting of the 
Board of Commissioners next 

Monday evening, including the 
major item, the public Scaling on 

the sale of bonds to construct a 

jail. 

The Commissioners are ex- 

pected to authorize $750,000 worth 
of bond anticipation notes to pay 
final costs on the three schools 
now being constructed. Com- 
mission Chairman Bill Ives said 
he hopes his fellow Com- 
missioners will agree to sell bond 
anticipation notes rather than 
bonds at this time, because the 
interest rate is so high. 

The best advice from bond 
experts in New York persuaded 
Mr. Ives that interest rates 
should drop in 1975 and that 
would be a more favorable time 
to market long-term bonds. 

County Planner Mike Epley 
will present the Commissioners 
with his views on whether or not 
the county should operate the 
landfill at Calvert or contract it 
out io a private company. 

County Attorney Bill White will 
have the final lease with the State 
Road Department to be approved 
for the landfill. Mr. White is also 
expected to have the final 
agreement with the Rosman 
Rescue Squad to operate a 

county-owned ambulance in the 
upper end of the county. 

An ordinance regulating the 
use of the “green boxes” located 
around the county will be offered. 
The proposed ordinance reads as 

follows : 

“Where containers are made 
available by the Transylvania 
County Board of Commissioners 
to receive household garbage and 
other waste the following will 
apply: 

1) No objects larger than 30” x 

30” may be placed in containers. 
2) Furniture or appliances may 

not be placed in containers. 
3) All waste of every kind must 

be placed within the supplied 
containers. If the container is 
full, garbage or waste must be 
taken to the next available 
container or to the Landfill. 

4) Setting fire to the contents of 
a container in any manner is 
forbidden. 

5) Dead animals of any kind 
may not be placed in containers 
or delivered to the County 
Landfill. They must be disposed 
of according to existing State 
Law. 

Violation of this ordinance shall 

—Turn To Page Four 

On Tuesday Night 

Chamber Of Commerce Holds 

First Meeting In New Quarters 
Directors of the Brevard 

Chamber of Commerce held their 
first meeting in new quarters 
Tuesday night as they met in the 
Council Koom at the Brevard 
Municipal Building. 

The Chamber recently moved 
its office from the Transylvania 
County Library building where it 
had been meeting for years into 
the old city hall building right 
next to the Municipal Building. 

The change was necessitated 
by the move of the library into 
new facilities at the old Brevard 
Post Office building. The old 
library building will be renovated 
into additional county offices. 

Harry Corbin gave a brief 
report to the Chamber on the 

status of the three new school 
buildings in the county, stating 
that all three should be ready for 
occupancy within the next 
several months. 

He also stated that bids on the 
additions to Brevard and Rosman 
High Schools will be let in 
November. 

Dr. Robert Davis noted that 
Brevard College had opened with 
an increased enrollment over last 
year, and that the College was 

anticipating one of its best years 
ever. 

The membership committee 

reported that the Chamber’s 
membership was slightly ahead 
of last year. Total membership 
now stands at 183. one more than 

the 182 of this same time last 

year. To date, sixteen new 

members have joined the 
Chamber this year. 

Bill Ives made the motion that 
the Chamber encourage the 
Transylvania County Board of 
Education to consider naming the 
new Brevard Middle School after 
the late John I. Anderson, who 
had been such a staunch sup- 
porter of better schools here for 
many years. The motion passed 
unanimously, and the Board of 
Education will be so advised. 

Several other brief committee 
reports were heard during the 
meeting, which was presided 
over by Chamber President 
Charlie Bussell. 

THE WINNING DESIGN for 
Brevard Little Theatre’s program 
cover to be used during this BLT 
Silver Anniversary year is shown 
above being held by BLT President 
Tia Landon, center. The design, 
created by Tina Sneed of Brevard 
College, will be used on all BLT 
program covers this season. Miss 
Sneed was awarded two BLT season 

memberships for her winning design. 

At left is Jean Sonen of Cedar 
Mountain, holding her second place 
design, while Robert Huggins, right 
holds the third place entry of his 
sister, Sue Huggins. All 32 cover 

design entries will be on display at 
BLT’s opening production, “The Girl 
In The Freudian Slip”, which will be 
presented on October 10 and 12 at 
Brevard High School auditorium. 
(Photo By Austin’s) 

On October 10 & 12 

“Freudian Slip” To Be III/Is 

First Production Of 25th Season 
"The Girl in the Freudian Slip” 

will be Brevard Little Theatre’s 
first production of the current 
season, it was announced last 
Friday evening at the 
organization’s Kick-Off covered 
dish supper. 

Production dales will be 
Thursday, October 10, and 
Saturday, October 12, at the 
Brevard High School auditorium. 

Tia Landon, BLT president, 
also announced two other plays 
that are to be give this season: 

"Any Wednesday" is scheduled 
for December 6 and 7 and “The 
Spiral Staircase” is slated for 
January 10 and 11. 

A fourth production is also 
being planned for May 9 and 10. 

"The Girl in the Freudian Slip" 
is a fast-moving comedy by 
William F. Brown and concerns a 

rather staid New York 
psychiatrist, his wife and 
daughter, a bachelor author as a 

friend, a wildly hung-up young 
man as his principal patient and 

As Program Director 

Eure loins Staff Of Parks 
& Recreation Department 

Director of Parks and 
Recreation Craig Freas, has 
announced the addition of Jim 
Eure to the staff of the depart- 
ment in the capacity of Program 
Director. 

Mr. Eure, a graduate in 
recreation of Georgia Southern 
College, has had experience in 
recreation working for the 
Baxley-Appling County 
Recreation Department and the 
Metter-Candler County 
Recreation Department while 
earning his degree. 

He will be responsible for the 
sports programs and various 
clubs and special activities now 

offered by the Parks and' 
Recreation Department. 

"Our department is looking 
expand its activities in future 

Look Inside... 
Editorials, page 5, section 
Beth Shepherd feature, page one, 

section 2 
Sc ries on COPE, page A, section 2 
Times goes offset, page 5, section 

1 

Society, pages 8 and 9, section l 
Sports, pages 12 and 13. section 1 

months under Mr. Eure’s 
leadership,” Director Freas 
stated, "And I feel certain that he 
has quite a few ideas that will 
improve our program for the 
citizens of the county," he con- 

cluded. 

Mrs. Eure and his wife Jame 
are now residing at Sapphire 
Manor. 

an attractive literary agent who 
is a former patient. 

Try-outs for "The Girl in the 
Freudian Slip" were scheduled 
Monday and Tuesday evenings at 
Silvermont. If a third session is 
required it will be announced via 
WPNF for Sunday afternoon at 
2:00 p.m. at Silvermont. 

Tia Landon gave a report to the 
group at the Kick-Off event on the 
progress of the membership 
campaign thus far. "The interest 
in Brevard Little Theatre is most 

encouraging, for the spon- 
sorships and patronships, as well 
as single memberships, are 

beginning to come in,” stated 
Mrs. Landon,” but we need many 
more. “Our membership 
provides the financial backbone 
that makes it possible to put on at 
least three plays during the 
year.” she concluded. 

Anyone who has not been 
contacted by a board member 
and would like to secure a 

membership should call Sandra 
Slough, membership chairman, 
at 884-4341 or any board member. 
Single memberships are only six 
dollars; sponsorships are $15 and 
patronships $25. 

By Board Of Aldermen 

Mrs. Katherine Anderson Appointed 
To Serve On Brevard ABC Board 

Brevard's Board of Aldermen 
has appointed Mrs. Katherine E. 
Anderson to serve on the Brevard 
Alcohol Beverage Control board, 
filling out the term of her late 
husband, John I. Anderson. 

Mrs. Anderson will serve as 

secretary-treasurer of the local 
ABC Board until July of 1976, 
when Mr. Anderson’s term would 
have expired. 

Mr. Anderson had served as 

chairman of the ABC Board since 
it had been established. 

T'»e Aldermen also re- 

app d ■ Yw L,yda to the 
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